

BCD-CSDD-O-2020-2069

ADVISORY

September 30, 2020

In reference to the implementation of Homeroom Guidance for S.Y. 2020–2021, please be informed that the Homeroom Guidance modules shall be used starting October 12, 2020 and in accordance with DepEd Memorandum 155 series of 2020, Policy Guidelines on the Implementation of Homeroom Guidance during Crisis for S.Y. 2020–2021.

All schools are directed to download the Homeroom Guidance Modules through the DepEd Learning Resource portal.

Please be guided accordingly.

Undersecretary

To: All School Administrators, Principals & Teachers In-Charge (Elementary & Secondary)

FOR YOUR INFORMATION & APPROPRIATE ACTION

MARIE CAROLYN B. VERANO, CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent